
Hello everyone,  

It has been another busy week. The children are feeling proud of their work and as I go 

around the school children want to show me pieces of work they have produced. Our 

Reception class have settled in well and when I went in one morning they were already 

blending their sounds to read.  Learning the phonic sounds and becoming readers 

unlocks the key to being able to learn. I then see the progression when I am in year 6 

and children are reading huge chapter books.  

I talked in assembly today about the number of children we have had starting at 

Hannah More. Despite being one class smaller, our numbers are higher than they were 

this time last year. This is great news and part of my vision for the school is that we 

grow and eventually go back to having two classes in every year group.  

Many of our new families are new to the city of Bristol and the country. The Hannah 

More community has a long history of welcoming families from all around the world. I 

know that our parent community will help and support those who might be new to the 

area and not know anybody yet. As a school we recognise that many of the children 

joining us speak little or no English and we are exploring ways to ensure that they have 

the best start with us.  

Yesterday, I met with a man whose great grandfather lived in our school building. 

Rodney Drew, who is 84, has been tracing his family tree. He found a copy of the census 

from 1911 which shows his great grandparents living at Hannah More school. They 

would have probably lived in the West Tower next to the entrance gate and looked after 

the school. Rodney has offered to come and talk to the children about the history 

within our city.  

The sun is forecast to shine over the 

weekend. Enjoy the time.  

Kevin Hawkins 

School Gate Times 

The bottom gate will be open from 3:15-

3:30 for pick up from the playground 




















